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May 3, 2020 ~ Fourth Sunday of Easter 

www.rcda.org/livestream 

http://www.rcda.org/livestream


Thank you all for sending in the weekly 
offerings, we aren't yet able to pay all our 
bills but we are trying to get more frugal. 
Offertory donations, including e-giving, 
made to St. Mary's the week of April 26 : 
$3,385.65 

US Census announcement: 
At last count fewer than 40% of Otsego County households had responded to the census!  We’re lag-
ging behind the State and well behind the country.  It’s time to do everything we can think of to get our 
neighbors to respond. We’ve had to cancel all the fun events we had planned to get the word out, so 
we need your help.  We don’t expect the virus to limit our lives for the next decade, but a low response 
rate could cripple our county until 2030. Folks who haven’t responded yet have gotten a paper census 
form, but everyone can still respond at 2020census.gov.  It just takes minutes!  

The church is still open for private prayer and there are a few bulletins available each week. It is a great opportuni-
ty to sit in front of the tabernacle and know Christ is physically present. We know he is always present but this is 
even more special. Hope you get a chance to stop in. We wipe down surfaces every day so it is safe for you; wear a 
mask and continue with the safe distancing please. 

Michael Millea: Thank you so much for all 
your input and time. Last week was Mike's 
last as one of St. Mary's lay trustees and 
we are so grateful for his service. We are 
also proud to announce that Raymond 
McGoldrick has accept the position of 
trustee along with Peter Henrici who will 
continue on. Trustee's have a great deal of 
input in the parish as overseers and advis-
ers to the parish leader. We need them all 
the more at this time that we are between 
pastors. They advise with the good of the 
parish foremost in their minds and aim to 
be good stewards of the all that the parish 
is comprised of. We are very blessed to 
have such caring and selfless individuals.  

We want to thank all who participated in the two blood 
drives recently held in our parish hall April 10 and May 
1. Blood is so very important at any time but especially 
at this stressful time of the COVID-19 virus that we 

know so little about. We appreciate your donation. 

May 5th is Teacher's Day. I have heard 
lots of families express how much  more 
they appreciate the work teachers do 
since they have been homeschooling. So 
congrats to all the "at home" teachers and 
to those professional teachers who have 
sent messages, Facebook hellos, drive-
by parades and lawn signs put up to let 
their students know how much they are 
missed. Take the day off! 

Our Confirmation students have a project to do while they are 
home; 100 Questions about their parish, church and faith. If 
one of them calls for help, please give it. This is an open quiz 
and they will have to ask questions of family and friends and 
they may need some help on where to look for information. 
There are Bibles and Catechisms of the Catholic Church in our little 
library at church and I'm sure in many of your  homes. This 
project is for the whole family and extended family so, if they 
don't ask you, ask them if they need any help. 
 
If you would like a copy of the 100 questions please call the par-
ish office 607 547-2213 to obtain a set. We do not have a date 
for Confirmation yet since everything is on pause.  

http://2020census.gov/


Pray for the sick and homebound of our parish:  
Fr. Peter Pagones ~ Ivy Bischof ~ Maureen Brennan ~ 

David Butler ~ Vin Cronin ~ Mary Devenpeck ~  
Robert Davenport ~ Richie Davy ~ Stephen Markuson ~ 

Senator Jim Seward ~ Bradley Smith ~ Sarah Tarr 
  

Pray for members of the military from our families 
Liam Dolan-USMC ~ Ryan Barrow 

Please call the Parish Office to add any names.   

On Friday, May 1, Archbishop 
Gomez led the country in a 
prayer which renews the conse-
cration of 
the United States to Mary, 
Mother of the Church. 
“This will give the Church the 
occasion to pray for Our Lady’s 

continued protection of the vulnerable, healing of the 
unwell, and wisdom for those who work to cure this 
terrible virus,” 

Run for Otsego 
Clarks Sports Center has created a 
virtual race in which all the funds 
raised are given to the local 
churches. All you have to do is sign up and 
complete a 5K between now and May 31st. 
Register (https://
celebratecooperstown.itsyourrace.com/
event.aspx?id=13490) for the 5K run or walk 
between now and May 31st 
Run or walk anywhere you choose - following 
the guidelines of shelter in place / social distanc-
ing 
Post any photos of your run to our Facebook 
page using hashtag #ClarkSportsCenterEvents 
#RunnersStayStrong 
Log back on to the website (https://
celebratecooperstown.itsyourrace.com/
Results.aspx?id=13490) 
and update your time before the end of the 
day on May 31st 

As soon as we are able to have Masses 
we will be contacting people to resched-

ule mass intentions that were made 
after March 16. 

If you know of seniors in your churches who 
may be feeling a bit isolated and have a comput-
er, encourage them to send an email 
to coopseniorcenter@gmail.com requesting 
the newsletter we send out Monday-Friday. It 
has a daily song, quote, cartoon and theme, like 
Monday Menu, Tuesday Trivia, as well as brain 
teasers and activities. Currently, 130 emails go 
out nearly every day.  Thank you from Carole 
Lachance 

If anyone wants to get some fresh air and exercise, 
there is a huge lawn around the rectory and in front of 
the church that needs to be raked. Preferably for free 
as I am very frugal with your money! I may  have rakes 
and at least one wheelbarrow in the garage, just let me 
know when you want them out!  Pints with Priests 

Enjoy a pint of your favorite drink or ice cream, socialize 
and partake in an engaging online conversation with a 
priest.  Expect an enlightening Q&A filled with both wit 
and wisdom.  Pints with Priests is your chance to get to 
know our clergy more personally.  Questions can range 
from light-hearted to practical to theological.  Get to 
know the man behind the collar! Information can be 
found on the RCDA website: 
https://www.rcda.org/pintswithpriests 
 
 Register at https://forms.gle/BE5GpAy97g6V3c8f8 
and you will be sent an e-mail with the Zoom log-in prior 
to the event. 
   
Platform:  Online gatherings will be hosted on Zoom 
  
Schedule: Starting on Thursday, April 30; then every oth-
er Thursday 
  
Booked guests include: Bishop Ed: 4/30;  
Fr. Sam Bellafiore: 5/14; Fr. Kyle Eads:5/28;  
Fr. David Mickiewicz: 6/11 
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